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Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, March 8, 2021, in the Complex 
Auditorium, and conducted the following business: 
 
 Approved the minutes of the February 8, 2021 Regular Board Meeting. 
 Approved the February Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the 507 / 9022 ESSER (Elementary & Secondary School Emergency Relief) Fund and 

allocation amount. 
 Approved a transfer from the General Fund (001) to the Athletic Fund (300 / 9500). 
 Adopted the Alternative Tax Budget Information for the next succeeding fiscal year commencing July 1, 

2021. 
 Approved the deficit reduction plan as submitted by the Treasurer and Superintendent, per the 

requirements of the Ohio Department of Education. 
 Approved a Memorandum of Understanding with the LaBrae Teachers Association to extend leave 

provisions of the Family First Coronavirus Response Act, as articulated therein, effective from January 
1, 2021 through May 28, 2021. 

 Approved a Memorandum of Understanding with OAPSE Local 278 to extend leave provisions of the 
Family First Coronavirus Response Act, as articulated therein, effective from January 1, 2021 through 
May 28, 2021. 

 Accepted the resignation letter, for retirement purposes, of Molly Schwab with the last date of 
employment of May 31, 2021. 

 Accepted the resignation of a classified employee, from the position of cafeteria worker, effective 
March 9, 2021. 

 Approved the resignation of Jo Stanovcak from all academic supplemental positions in relation to 6th 
Grade Camp for the 2020-2021 school year, effective immediately. 

 Adopted the K-5 Literacy Coach Job Description. 
 Approved the voluntary transfer of Jessica Novotny-Glatz to the K-5 Literacy Coach assignment for the 

2021-2022 school year. 
 Approved a Family Medical Leave of Absence for a certified staff member, effective January 19, 2021 

through April 13, 2021, which will transition to an unpaid leave beginning April 14, 2021 through the 
beginning of the 2021-2022 school year. 

 Approved the Memorandum’s of Understanding for the College Credit Plus program, which will allow 
secondary school students to enroll in college level courses to receive college credit during the 2021-
2022 school year with Youngstown State University. 

 Approved athletic supplementals for 2020-2021 spring positions. 
 Approved the following head coaching positions: 

 Collin Dotson - Boys Track 
 Anthony Johnson - Girls Track 

 Approved the first reading of Board Policy additions, replacements and revisions. 
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 Acknowledged and accepted the following donations to LaBrae Local Schools:  

 
Donation From Donation Of Donation For 

Phyllis Brumfield $500.00 LaBrae Food Pantry 
Battelle (Lynette Blaney matching) $200.00 RoboVikes 
Nancy Bosley $100.00 Bascom Music 
Laura Bumbu $100.00 Bascom Music 
Ruby Hawkins $50.00 Bascom Music 
Linda Komandt $50.00 Bascom Music 
Jennifer Helmick $40.00 Bascom Library 
Eileen Smallsreed $40.00 Bascom Music 
Ron White $35.00 Bascom Music 
Ethel Geordan $20.00 Bascom Music 

 
 Approved the use of facility request from the Weathersfield Local School District to use the stadium 

and track for track and field invitationals on 03/27/2021, 04/16/2021, and 05/08/2021.  
 


